
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
29 January 2021 
 
Todd Whittaker 
Gisborne District Council – Consultant Processing Planner 
c/o Planning Works 
 
By e-mail: todd@planningworks.co.nz  
 
Dear Todd 

RE:  GISBORNE WASTEWATER NETWORK DISCHARGE CONSENT – RESPONSE TO 
REQUEST FOR FURTHER INFORMATION 

Thank you for the Resource Management Act (RMA) Section 92 further information request, dated 06 November 
2020 in relation to the consent application lodged by Gisborne District Council (Council or the Applicant) for dry 
and wet weather wastewater overflows across the network.  

Council’s responses to the questions are provided in the attachments to this letter, which include both a summary 
response and responses from Council’s specialists to the technical questions that have been raised.   

If you have any further questions, please contact the undersigned. 

Kind regards, 

 

 

 
 
Ian Mayhew 
Technical Director, Planning and Policy  
4Sight Consulting Ltd 
 
 
 
Attachments 
 
Attachment A: Summary Response (attached below to this letter). 
Attachment B: Wastewater Modelling, Beca; January 2021 
Attachment B1: Flow Monitoring Report, AWT (now Mott McDonald); August 2014. 
Attachment C: Technical Note - Gisborne District Council – Wastewater Overflow Consent, MetOcean; 

January 2021. 
Attachment D: Wastewater Overflow Consent – River Water Quality, 4Sight Consulting; January 2021. 
Attachment E: Gisborne District Council Dry Weather Overflow Protocols, GDC; November 2020. 
Attachment F: Quantitative Health Risk Assessment, Streamlined and QRMA Data Experts; January 

2021. 
Attachment G: Gisborne District Council Seymour Road Action Plan, GDC; January 2021. 
Attachment H: Initial Assessment of the NPS Freshwater Management 2020, 4Sight Consulting; 

January 2021. 
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